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Another ZOOM edition 
“Choose your leaders with wisdom and forethought. 

To be led by a coward is to be controlled by all that the coward fears. 
To be led by a fool is to be led by the opportunists who control the fool. 

To be led by a thief is to offer up your most precious treasures to be stolen. 
To be led by a liar is to ask to be told lies. 

To be led by a tyrant is to sell yourself and those you love into slavery.”  
― Octavia E. Butler, Parable of the Talents 

 

President’s Announcements 
• June 1, 2020 – Board of Directors Meeting 5:30pm (ZOOM) 
• June 12, 2020 @ 7:00pm - Fireside Chat Zoom Meeting  
• June 22, 2020 @ NOON – Lunch - Honours and Awards 
• June 29, 2020 @ NOON – Lunch – Jay’s Final Meeting 
• All in person Rotary meetings postponed until June 30 
• July 6, 2020 – Trish Best Presidential Inauguration 

100th Anniversary Gala moved to Fri. March 5, 2021 

New Member Induction 
President-Elect Trish Best introduced our newest member, Karen Dick. 
Karen is no stranger to our club and has worked with us on many projects. 
Trish met Karen at Ribfest, and they became immediate friends. District 
Governor-Elect Ron Dick, inducted her into the club. Welcome Karen! 
 
Happy Bucks 
We forgot to do Happy Bucks today, but your donations are always 
welcome. We can pay our Happy Bucks via e-transfers thru email via our 
club treasurer. 
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Mic Time  
Tess Pierce has arranged with the City for a clean-up day for the 
Oshawa Creek. We hope to have this arranged for week of June 
8. We will have to wear PPE and manage social distancing. We 
will have to bring our own black garbage bags and possibly take 
them home with us for home-based garbage pickup. Each house 
can now have 6 black bags. Service Oshawa can arrange for 
garbage to be picked up in the park if we finish before 11 am. 
Tess will keep us posted on details. Watch your emails. 
 
Donna Doherty, in her role as scholarship chair, announced that 
an awards assembly will be held at Kingsway College on June 12 
and she needs someone to drop off check. Jay Cannings said he 
will be happy to do so. 
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Guest Speaker: Rotarian Marty Franssen 

Emmy Iheme introduced Martin. 
 
Prior to joining the Durham Regional Police Service in 1999, Martin was a 
Military Engineer officer with the Canadian Armed Forces for 10.5 years. 
As a police officer, Martin has worked in many capacities including uniform 
patrol, criminal investigations at the divisional level and on homicide 
projects. Martin participated in two (2) overseas tours as a representative of 
DRPS and Canada under secondment to the RCMP in 2006/2007 at the 
Jordanian International Police Training Centre (JIPTC) and in 2009/2010 in 
Afghanistan.  
 
In 2014 Martin was assigned to the Major Fraud Unit and is currently 
responsible for conducting complex investigations in the particular areas of 
fraud against vulnerable persons, theft by Power of Attorney, mortgage 
fraud, and financial crimes related to estate and trust funds. His presentation 
today centred on this role. Martin believes that awareness is key to 
prevention of victimization. To this end he regularly provides presentations 
to people across the Region of Durham and in the GTA.  
 
This very informative talk covered scams that now use COVID to get our 
money. One he mentioned was the scam where the caller states the victim’s 
grandchild was involved in a car accident on their way to hospital. Other 
COVID scams include fake registrations for CERB funds and other govt. 
support programs. He provided some tips to avoid losing your money. One 
easy way is to change your passwords to a phrase password. For example, 
Dandilionsarenotweeds. Could become dAnd1lIon5rKNotw22ds. These 
password phrases are very hard for scammers to decode. Basically, Martin 
said if it does not feel right, DO NOT CLICK! 
 
Trish asked about Canada Post issue she had. Jay & Peter asked questions 
about authorizing online purchases, and Shailene asked about the Nintendo 
identity breach. 
 
Croyden De Mello thanked our speaker. 
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LET’S GET COOKING! 

JUNE 1 WITH LINDSAY 
 

Lindsay is a local real estate broker with the Buy Sell 
Love Durham team. He has operated a business locally 
and his passion is food. He comes from a family of chefs 
and has trained in Canada, United States and Europe. His 
food passions centre around Southern France, Northern 
Italy, North Africa and India. Join Lindsay from his 
kitchen to learn how to make some great home cooking.  
 
Farfelle Pasta with Garlic Tomato Sauce 
Grocery List: Onion, chopped ginger, garlic cloves, 
butter, 28oz can plum tomatoes, Italian parsley, pasta 
(penne, farfelle, or rotini). 
Recommended equipment: Large sauté pan with high 
sides, stirring spoon, knives, spatula, metal bowl (for 
mixing sauce with pasta), colander, measuring cups. 
Lindsay will be using a food processor but if you do not 
have one (like me) we will be making a heartier-
chunkier version. 
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We are now ZOOMING all our meetings 
 

Monday 12 noon 
 

Contact President Jay Cannings for link. 
 
 

Our next meeting is June 1 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


